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SUBJECT:  A motion establishing the due date for the next Regional Wastewater Services Plan Comprehensive Review Report.

SUMMARY:   
Ordinance 15384 amended the Regional Wastewater Service Plan policies to direct the contents and frequency of RWSP comprehensive review reports in the future.  Specifically it directed the Executive to submit the second RWSP comprehensive review report in September, 2007  with subsequent reports to be prepared every three to five years – at a date to be established by the Council and Regional Water Quality Committee (following their review of the 2007 report).
Setting the next due date for the Comprehensive Review Report was to be based upon the availability of necessary information (such as demographics, flow projections based on field monitoring and modeling and other relevant data);  the completion of key milestones;  and the time needed to collect and analyze data related to the data and milestones.

In the transmittal letter that accompanied the 2006 Regional Wastewater Services Plan Comprehensive Review Report (submitted fall, 2007) the executive recommended the next RWSP comprehensive review be submitted in September 2012 and cover RWSP policy implementation from 2007 through 2011.   This recommendation was based on anticipated key milestones during that period including completion of Brightwater construction and startup, completion of the second combined sewer overflow control program review, near completion of the infiltration and inflow (I/I) initial projects and publication of the Puget Sound Regional Council’s (PSRC) updated population and employment growth forecast based on PSRC’s analysis of the 2010 census.    
The September 2012 due date is expected to give the Wastewater Treatment Division and other staff sufficient time to analyze the results of data associated with the key milestones and determine the effects, if any, on RWSP planning assumptions and facility needs.  This information would then be included in the comprehensive review report.

Proposed Motion 2008-0080 (Attachment 1) was referred to the Regional Water Quality Committee on February 11, 2008.  The committee had a briefing on the legislation and a discussion of the rationale for the proposed due of the next RWSP Review Report.
Staff noted to committee members that there will still be annual reports submitted the Council and RWQC every September regarding progress being made to implement RWSP policies.  The Comprehensive Review Report is meant to look over a longer period time to measure and assess accomplishments and also include new data that might provide information to the Executive and RWQC members regarding adjustments that may or may not need to be made in the Regional Wastewater Services Plan policies.  However, if there is an emerging issue that prompts or necessitates policy amendments – there is no requirement that the committee wait for the transmittal of this or any other report.  Legislation to amend policies may be introduced and acted upon at any time. 
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